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No work is undertaken in the restricted area of Aarey Car Shed –  
Says, Ranjit Singh Deol, MD, MMRC 

Preparation is to receive new train outside the restricted area  
And to carryout tests 

  
Mumbai, March 2, 2022 – "No work is being carried out in the restricted area of Aarey Car 

Shed”, says Mr. Ranjit Singh Deol, MD, MMRC. Mr. Deol was responding to certain news 

reports that appeared in various publications. He said, “These reports are misleading as we 

are creating the temporary facility outside the restricted area and located at the mouth of the 

ramp on west of the Marol-Maroshi Road. This facility is to accommodate prototype train 

expected by the end of March, and then start testing them. The train will be tested on various 

parameters including speed, oscillation, and emergency break distance during their 10000 km 

test runs. These tests will be conducted in the tunnels commencing from the temporary facility 

area.   

Mr. Deol further clarified that, “The plans of testing of proto-type train by creating temporary 

facility at this location has requisite approvals of the Government”.  

The Mumbai Metro Rail Corporation urge all publications to check facts with MMRC to prevent 

circulation of misleading information in this regard. (Ends)  
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Vaidehi More/Sr. AGM(PR)                                                            Niti Tamse/AM(PR) 
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